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March 14, 2022 
 
 
Town of Fairhaven Planning Board 
40 Center Street 
Fairhaven, MA 02719 
Attn: Paul Foley, Director of Planning and Economic Development 

 
Re: Special Permit Application 
Proposed Drive-Thru Improvements 
Map 27, Lot 13 
14 Plaza Way 
Fairhaven, MA 02719 

 
Dear Mr. Foley,  
  

On behalf of the Applicant, McDonald’s USA, LLC, Bohler is pleased to submit the 
attached Special Permit Application and supporting documentationfor the construction of a side-
by-side drive-thru addition to the existing restaurant building. The drive-thru addition will serve to 
improve the overall efficiency of the drive-thru operations. . The site redevelopment includes  a 
side-by-side drive-thru addition, relocation of the existing trash enclosure, reconstruction of 
existing asphalt pavement, curbing and concrete walkways, and restoration of disturbed 
landscaped areas. The overall property is ±13.72-acres (of which the Applicant leases ±0.93-
acres) and is located within the Business District. 
 
Enclosed, please find the following materials in support of the abovementioned project: 
 

 One (1) copy of the Special Permit Application; 
 Ten (10) copies of the Site Development Plans prepared by Bohler, dated March 10, 

2022; 
 One (1) copy of the Certified Abutters List; 
 Three (3) copies of Abutter notification materials; 
 One (1) check  made payable to the Town of Fairhaven for Advertising Costs and 

Abutters Notices; 
 One (1) check made payable to the Town of Fairhaven for application filing fees; and 
 One (1) electronic copy of all submission files and plans. 

 
This Special Permit is sought for the addition of the a side-by-side drive-thru layout to the 
existing McDonald’s restaurant, which currently operates with a single customer order point. 
The drive-thru addition will result in the re-striping of the parking lot of five (5) or more spaces 
that changes the number of parking spaces, therefore a Special Permit from the Planning Board 
is required. No changes to the existing site’s vehicular circulation or traffic controls are 
proposed. The side-by-side layout improvements will add a second customer order point to the 
existing restaurant, serving to reduce the overall customer processing time. The vehicle 
queueing distance to the existing drive-thru payment window will be increased to ±85 feet to 
better serve vehicles waiting in the customer queue. This layout upgrade will require the 
relocation of the existing trash enclosure to the opposite side of the drive aisle on the non-drive-
thru side of the building. As a result of this project, the parking lot’s overall space count will 
decrease from 56 spaces to 48 spaces (loss of eight spaces), but this value is still in compliance 
with the site’s space requirement of 40 spaces per the Town’s zoning bylaw. 
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 The Applicant respectfully requests that the Planning Board schedule the Applicant to be 
heard at the next available pubic hearing scheduled for April 12th. Should you have any 
questions or comments upon review, please feel free to contact us at (617) 849-8040 or at 
wlucas@bohlereng.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
BOHLER  
 
 
 
 
 
 
William E. Lucas III     Jared Walsh, E.I.T.     
  
 
 
















